
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 JANUARY 2008

 

EX.001/08
BUDGET 2008/09 – CONSIDERATION OF CONSULTATION



FEEDBACK (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Minutes of the following Budget Consultation Meetings were submitted:
(a)
Meeting with Non-Domestic Ratepayers/Large Employers Affinity Group on 15 January 2008

(b)
Meeting with Trade Unions on 16 January 2008

(c)  
Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 7 January 2008

(d)
Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 8 January 2008

(e)  
Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 10 January 2008

The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had submitted his apologies as he was unable to attend the meeting.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Committee had raised specific concerns about:

(i)
The Arts Council proposals to reduce fudging;

(ii)  
The Arts Services, Tourist Information Centre and Conference Group - suggesting that these should be looked at together under the Tourism Strategy, using a more holistic approach; and

(iii)
Shopwatch and Pubwatch - suggesting that consideration be given to charging for these services.

The Leader responded that the Arts Council funding proposals would be considered under an item later in the agenda.  In relation to Shopwatch and Pubwatch, the relevant Portfolio Holder and officers had been asked to talk to the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership regarding a way forward.

The Leader advised that the comments outlined in the minutes listed above had been taken on board when formulating the budget proposals for 2008/09 for recommendation to the City Council.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the consultation feedback be noted and has been taken into account by the Executive when formulating its final recommendations for the 2008/09 Budget to be submitted later in the meeting.

Reasons for Decision - To take into account any consultation feedback when formulating recommendations on the 2008/09 Budget.







